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Digital switch — from analogue telephone lines to fibre
What is the ‘digital switch’? Why is it happening?

Analogue telephone lines (with copper conductors) are being replaced by fibre connections
to provide broadband connections to commercial and domestic users. BT Openreach has an

objective for all buildings to be on fibre connections by the end of 2025 when support of
existing analogue lines will cease.

What does this mean for lift alarm communication systems?

Many lift alarm systems use analogue telephone lines and need a dial tone and dual-tone
multi frequency (DTMF) signalling to work. Significant numbers of lift alarm systems also
make use of the DC voltage available on the line.

Communication providers such as BT, Virgin Media and others may offer an “analogue
telephone adaptor” (ATA) to provide analogue support on fibre connections. However, the

dial tone and DTMF signalling may still not work. ATAs will also require a backup power
supply, in the evnt of an mains power failure.

In due course, lift alarm communication systems will be available to work over fibre
connections using “Voice over Internet Protocol” (VolP) but these are not yet widely available.
However, fibre cannot carry a voltage and hardware/ routers will also need a backup power
supply to maintain the lift alarm in the case of power failure.

When will this be happening?

Analogue telephone lines have not been installed as standard for some years.
sell”.

BT Openreach has a rolling programme of “stop sel

I” for an exchange after which they will no
longer provide analogue telephone lines. As of June 2021, 117 exchanges have entered “stop
A national “stop sell” is planned for September 2023. At the end of 2025, analogue
support will be removed.

What do building/lift owners need to do?

The telephone line is typically the responsibility of the building owner (not the lift
maintenance company). Those responsible for buildings need to take action:

1. Talk to your communication provider to understand the changes to your line and when it
will happen.

2. Check with your lift maintenance company for advice on equipment that can be fitted. At

Further information

present, this is typically be a GSM solution incoprorating a battery-backup. Since 2G and
3G are also due to be withdrawn in the coming years, we recommend a 4G solution.

BT Openreach factsheet: Industry (openreach.com)

LEIA article: Analogue telephone shutdown and migration to VOIP-based services
LEIA article: Telephone lines and lifts - background information.
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https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.openreach.com%2Fupgrading-the-UK-to-digital-phone-lines%2Findustry&data=04%7C01%7Cjohn.livermore%40openreach.co.uk%7C46d4d47b49f54ca7279108d984d13c3e%7Ca7f356889c004d5eba4129f146377ab0%7C0%7C0%7C637686857029583716%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7LW3aHLRFD1fOUlwnajGXxqpgwZvtqbTzKjXJRvWv%2Fo%3D&reserved=0
https://www.leia.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/Lift-Owner-News-Planned-Upgrading-of-Telecom-networks.pdf
https://www.leia.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/upload_image/file/Lift%20owner%20news%20-%20Telephones%20lines%20and%20lifts.pdf

